
To read all our catalog files, we've provided you with Alice, an excellent
file reader.  The complete Alice program and documentation may be found in
the TXTEDTRS category on the other CD.  Read THANKS.ASC for more information. 

Perhaps the first thing you should look at is the 0CATALOG folder.  This
folder contains the complete catalog of what is on the discs (and, for
convenience, is present on both discs).  Inside this folder is a single large
file, CATALOG.ASC; if you don't have enough memory to load this 3.5-megabyte
behemoth, there's a sub-folder named MANYFILE which contains the same
information separated into many smaller files, each containing the listing
for a single category.  Be sure to check out the GOODEALS folder as well for
some good deals!

Due to the restrictions of the ISO-9660 CD format, we had to compress some 
files which were named in a way legal on Atari computers yet illegal
according to the ISO-9660 format.  That way the illegal file formats are
"hidden" inside the archive.  In these cases you will need to copy the 
program(s) to another disk and change the folder names in order to use the 
software. We also had to archive whole categories in order to fit them on the
CD's.  It's amazing that we have so many files that they overfill two CD's!
 
Latebreaking news!  Check out the folder NEW_FILE on the second CD.
There are over 48 meg of mostly compressed files (sorry, we couldn't uncompress
them because of lack of space on the CD!) which we have collected and
cataloged since September of 1994 (when this CD set was _supposed_ to
be out!).  We hope you enjoy them!

Please be sure to read the THANKS.ASC file next for some very important
information!
▯


